HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT

PO BOX 158,   (24602 OLD OWEN RD)
MONROE, WA 98272-0158

PHONE (360) 794-6900 

E-MAIL staff@highlandwaterdistrict.com
MINUTES FOR THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT ON THURSDAY MAY 10, 2018
Call to order:
Commissioner Stonebridge announced that a quorum of the board was present and called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

Commissioners present:
Ted Stonebridge, Richard Johnson, (Donovan Sheppard excused)
Staff and Contractors:
Ray Phelps; Susan Forbes
Prior Minutes:
The Commissioners reviewed the minutes for the April 12, 2018 meeting. Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried.

Engineer:
Nothing at this meeting.
Attorney:
Nothing for this meeting.
Field Supervisor:

A. Usage:
Unaccounted for usage for HWD for January was 19% and for Friar Creek it was 10%. There was a short discussion.
B. Leak Detection:
The leak detection is finished. The whole District was done and there were 14 possible leaks noted. Work has already began to repair the leaks. There was some discussion about the leaks.
D. FP Agreement:
It is time to renew the postal equipment agreement. Per Board consensus, Commissioner Johnson signed the renewal agreement.
E. Audit:
The annual audit started May 1st. There was a short discussion.
F. Truck Surplus:
There was a short discussion. Ads were placed in the Herald and Monitor and information was placed on the web site and billing statements. There are 4 bids in so far.
G. Chlorine Monitor:
A new chlorine monitor test kit was purchased. The old one will be returned for a rebate of $100.00. There was a short discussion.

Commissioners:


   A. Financials:
The financials for April 2018 were given to the Commissioners to review. There was a short discussion. 
   B. Old Business:
There was a short discussion on the office roof, the shed, and t-shirts. 
   C. Insurance:
An insurance company had sent information to the Commissioners. There was a short discussion regarding the possible differences between our current insurance and this company. The District will possibly revisit this when the current insurance policy is to renew.
   D. Next Meeting:
Commissioner Stonebridge will be out of town for the next meeting.

Vouchers/Payroll:
Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to approve vouchers 55718 through 5737 in the amount of $55,692.18. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried. Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve payroll for May in the amount of $15,540.06. Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried.

Next meeting:
The next regular meeting will be held on Thursday, June 14, 2018 at 6 p.m. at the District office at 24602 Old Owen Rd, Monroe, WA 98272.

Concluded:
The meeting was concluded at 6:48pm May 10, 2018.
Approved:
June 14, 2018


   Attended__ Absent__


Ted Stonebridge, President


   Attended__ Absent__


Richard Johnson, Vice President


   Attended__ Absent__


Donovan Sheppard, Secretary
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